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Chapter 4

Follow-up of 
Recommendations in the 
2005 Annual Report

It is our practice to make specific recommendations 

in our value-for-money (VFM) audit reports and 

ask ministries, agencies, and organizations in the 

broader public sector to provide a written response 

to each recommendation, which we include when 

we publish these audit reports in Chapter 3 of our 

Annual Report. Two years after we publish the rec-

ommendations and related responses, we follow up 

on the status of actions taken by management with 

respect to our recommendations. 

Chapter 4 provides some background on the 

value-for-money audits reported on in Chapter 3 of 

our 2005 Annual Report and describes the current 

status of action that has been taken to address our 

recommendations since that time as reported by 

management. 

As discussed in Chapter 2, for over 80% of the 

recommendations we made in 2005, management 

has indicated that progress is being made toward 

implementing our recommendations, with substan-

tial progress reported for nearly half.

Our follow-up work consists primarily of inquir-

ies and discussions with management and review 

of selected supporting documentation. This is not 

an audit, and accordingly, we cannot provide a 

high level of assurance that the corrective actions 

described have been implemented effectively. The 

corrective actions taken or planned will be more 

fully examined and reported on in future audits and 

may impact our assessment of when future audits 

should be conducted.


